
SOUTHEASTERN 
CAMPUS BULLETIN 
October 1 - October 7 , 1C/7'l 

OFFICE OF 
STUDENT ACTIVITIES 

Tuesday, October 1 

10:00 a.m. 

4:30 p.m. 

7:30 p.m. 

Wednesday, October 2 

10:00 a..m. 

Thursday, October 3 

10:00 a.m. 

4:30 p.m. 

Friday, October 4 

10:00 a.m. 
10:00 a.m. 

Monday, October 7 

5:30 p.m. 

NOTICES: 

OPPORTUNITIES IN 
MARYLAND: 

Vo le I I, tie u i 

Chapel: Annual Fall lectures to be delivered 
by Dr. Bernard Boyd, James A. Gray professor 
of Biblical literature at u.N.C. - Chapel Hill 
Int ram u r a 1 foot b a 11 : "Gideons " vs • "Go a ts" 
Athletic Field 
Informal discussion session with Dr. Bernard 
Boyd in the conference room, second floor, 
Mackie Hall. All interested students are 
invited to attend. 

Chapel: Conclusion of Fall lectures with 
Dr. Bernard Boyd 

Chapel: Professor Archie L. Nations, presiding 

Intramural football: "Saints" vs. "Pharisees" 
Athletic Field 

Chapel: Open Day 
Financial Facts Seminar· - Information on 
wills, social security, estate and inheritance 
taxes, funerals, etc. Directed by Mrs. 
Nancy Brooks Jones. Appleby 205 

Women's softball game. Athletic field. 

Mr. John Saunders, State Missions Director 
for the Baptist State Convention of 
Maryland will be on campus attending a 

New-Church conference, October 2-4. He would like to talk with 
students interested in serving in Maryland after graduation. 
Appointments may be arranged through the Field Education Office. 

KENNEDY CENTER FOR THE The seminary has received a ca.lendar of 
PERFORMING ARTS: events and performances ~o be presented 

from September through May at the Kennedy 
Center for the Performing Arts in Washington, D.C. The calendar 
may be seen in the library by request. 

RECREATION ROOM 
SCHEDULE CHANGE: 

In an effort to have the recreation room 
available for the greatest number of student, 
the evening hours have been changed. On 

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday, the recreation room will now 
be open from 6:00 - 10:00 p.m. Monday through Friday, the room will 
remain open (except during chapel) from 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 

BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS: We have received 26 of the 141 checklists 
that were distributed to request that the 

occupants of Seminary housing tell us what needs to be done in their 
houses or apartments (dormitory residents are urged to forward 
requests through hall managers or house mothers). Work orders are 
being written and will be placed in the system this week on those 
checklists that have been received; all who have not responded are 
asked to do so as soon as possible. Please indicate whether or not 
it will be acceptable to make repairs in your apartment/house in 
your absence. 



TESTING OF NEW 
STUDENTS: 

All new students will be required to take 
two tests (intelligence and personality 
inventory) to be given October 17 and 24. 

Announcements concerning time and place will be made at a later 
date. 

RAPID READING CLASS: A class in Rapid Reading will be taught on 
the campus this semester if there are 

enough students who are inteiested in the course. A minimum of 
fifteen (15) students is required for the course to be scheduled. 
The class, which is designed to improve speed and comprehension, 
will begin on Tuesday, October 22, meeting from 4:00 until 6:00 on 
Tuesday and Thursday afternoons for five and a half weeks. The 
course does not carry any academic credit. The cost is $2.00, to 
be paid at the first meeting of the class. If interested, please 
sign the sheet on the bulletin board in Appleby Hall. Notice of 
the confirmation of the class and announcement of the meeting place 
will be made in the Bulletin. If you need additional information, 
see Mr. Trotter. 

KARATE INSTRUCTION: Students interested in learning karate may 
receive instruction beginning Monday night 

from 7:00-9:00 p.m. The instructor will be Danny Allen, and all 
interested students and families are invited. Special arrangements 
can also be made for those interested in earning belts. 

WORSHIP O~PORTUNITY: ''Remember what Christ has taught and let 
his words enrich your lives and make you 

wise; teach them to ~ach other and sing them out in psalms and 
hymns and spiritual songs, singing to the Lord with thankful hearts.'' 
(Col. 3:16) Come and ~hare God's praises. Appleby Chapel. Friday,, 
October 4, 10:00 a.m. 

BUS TICKETS AVAILABLE: Bus tickets for the Kathryn Kuhlman meeting 
in Greensboro, October 29, are available for 

$4.00, round-trip from Raleigh. If interested, please contact 
Delran Shirley, ·oan Miles or Isamu Matsumoto. 

ATTENTION GEORGIA STUDENTS: Due to intensified mailing regulations, 
the Christian Index must discontinue the 

practice of providing Georgia seminarians with complimentary subscrip-
tions. However, the Index is still available either through your 
home church or by personal subscription. The rate is $2.75 per 
year or $2.25 when five or more names are received at one time. 

All Bulletiri material should reach the office of Director of Student 
Activities, second floor, Mackie Hall, by Thrusday noon or the week 
preceding the event to be noted. Material may also be placed in 
the Student Activities box, second floor, administration building •. 
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